
  

 

 

 

January 2022 

Regarding: umpires invitation ADIDAS Dutch International 2022  

  

Dear Friends,    
 
We have the pleasure to invite one of your umpires to the ADIDAS Dutch International 2022 from 
April 13 - April 16 2022, a BEC International Series tournament.  
 
The tournament venue: Velo Hall, Noordweg 26, 2291 EE  Wateringen  
Lodging: holiday resort Kijkduinpark, Machiel Vrijenhoeklaan 450, 2555 NW Den Haag  
 
The umpires are expected to attend the Umpires’ briefing and are expected not to leave the 
tournament before the last match has finished.  
 
Provisional schedule: 
Tuesday April  12 21.00 (tbc) Briefing in the holiday resort (tbc) 
Wednesday April  13 09.00-22.00 Qualification matches  
Thursday April  14 09.00-22.00 1st and 2nd round of all events 
Friday April  15 09.30-20.00 Quarter and Semi finals 
Saturday April  16 12.00-17.00 finals 
 
All invitations are on the following terms: 
1. Any travelling-allowances will be on account of the umpires' own national association.  
2. The organization provides transport from Amsterdam and Rotterdam airports and from Den 
  Haag railway station to the holiday park or sports center.  
3. Umpires are offered bed and breakfast in 4 or 6 persons bungalows.  
4. The organization will pay the umpires a compensation of € 125,- which will be paid on 
  Wednesday April  13.  
5. Umpires have to wear the all black uniform.  
 
We would kindly ask you to send your nomination as soon as possible to joke.renckens@hetnet.nl, 
but at the latest March 14th.  
Please mention: 

 Name 

 Gender  

 Mobile phone number 

 Email address  

 Umpires grade of your nominee. 
 
As soon as possible after that date, we will confirm the nominations. 
 
Please do not book any travel arrangements until umpire nominations have been confirmed.  
Return flights can be booked for Saturday 16th from 20.00 or on Sunday 17th.  
Travel details should be sent by March 22th

. 

Detailed information about the tournament can be found on dutch-international.nl    
 
 
  

https://www.roompot.com/destinations/the-netherlands/south-holland/vakantiepark-kijkduin/
mailto:joke.renckens@hetnet.nl
https://dutch-international.nl/


 
Covid-19 
 
Should the event be cancelled with short notice due to the Covid-19 situation, beyond the control of 
ADIDAS Dutch International, Badminton Nederland and Badminton Europe, none of them will be 
liable for any costs related to travelling or accommodation made by the umpire for this event. 
 
All costs in connection to necessary Covid tests for coming to or departing from the Netherlands have 
to be borne by the umpire or his/her association. 
 
The tournament will be organized according to the Covid-19 measures present at that time. Towards 
the tournament we will regularly update the information available on our website. 
 
Dutch regulations can be found: 
https://www.government.nl/topics/coronavirus-covid-19/tackling-new-coronavirus-in-the-
netherlands 
 
Travel protocols: 
To determine what applies to you, it is important whether you are traveling to the Netherlands from 
a low or high COVID risk country. At this website you can read what you have to do. 
 https://www.government.nl/topics/coronavirus-covid-19/visiting-the-netherlands-from-
abroad/checklist-transit-or-short-stay  
 
Quarantine exceptions: 
For participants, coaching staff and officials of the ADIDAS Dutch International, there is an exception 
to the quarantine obligation, which applies to these high risk countries.  
 
What do you need to do to qualify under this exception?  
 
1. Every participant, coaching staff and official needs an official letter of invitation from the 

Netherlands Olympic Committee (NOC*NSF) to enter the Netherlands. To this end, we will 
send a separate form to the countries where this applies after registration for the ADIDAS 
Dutch International has been closed. To fill in that form we need the following information per 
person: name, role (athlete or supervisor), passport number, date of birth, date of travel, place 
of origin, date of departure and travel destination.  
 

2. Every person must complete the 'quarantine declaration' form and be able to hand it over to 
the authorities upon arrival in the Netherlands. You can find this form at 
https://www.government.nl/topics/coronavirus-covid-
19/documents/publications/2021/05/26/quarantine-declaration  
 

With kind regards, 
BADMINTON NEDERLAND 
Section Technical Officials, 

 

Joke Renckens.  
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